[image: The Academy at St James logo]Newsletter
Friday 22nd May 2020


Pupil star of the week
CC: Mia Waller for always being so enthusiastic and eager to learn

BB1: Mikaeel for doing lots of work at home and also finding lots to do from his own ideas including an insect park in his garden.

BB2: Harry for being a good role model to the other children in school.    

GG1/2: Arifa Anjum - for working very hard to complete lots of work at home.

HH1/2: Agniezcka for completing all the challenges set. 

RR1/2: Safa - For completing a range of challenges at home and sharing your wonderful work. 

FF3/4: Dylan - for making me smile all week, while I’ve been at school. I was impressed with his home learning and the way he put maximum effort into all the activities in school.

PP3/4: Simona Vilkaite for being positive and not being afraid to ask for help.    
FLF3/4: Amelia Eller for doing lots of home learning.   

DD5: Maisie Hayes for always making me smile with her work and with the pictures of her helping with other creative things at home. I loved the disco photo - it really cheered me up.

DYD5: Aliyah Roach for having a much more positive attitude towards her home learning and even asking for more! Well done :)

OO6: For Abhia Ali for showing a positive can do attitude and trying her best with the home school learning.

BB6: For Arwa for working very hard and always trying her best.


Parent star of the week
CC:  Joe’s family for supporting Joe’s learning at home and getting creative to help keep Joe motivated.

BB1: Fabian’s mum and dad who spend lots of time doing his school work with him and his brother and also making life really fun for the boys while they are home with craft ideas and play in their garden.

BB2: Cheryl for always being positive and supporting Mason with his home learning. 

GG1/2: Rachel Phelps - for working hard as a full time carer and still managing to support her children with work at home. 

HH1/2: Kezia’s mum for fantastic videos and creative activities at home.  

RR1/2: To all parents of Rabbit’s class. You are doing an incredible job of supporting your children at home. Thank you. 

FF3/4: Justyna (Armin’s mum) for sharing some incredible videos of Armin’s wellbeing and home learning and Gill (Seryn’s mum) for continuing to support Seryn with all her work. Thank you!

PP3/4: Tahira (Anayah’s mum) for continuing to support the children even when she isn’t feeling well.

FLF3/4: Amelia’s mum for supporting all the home learning.  

DD5: Michelle and Gavin Hayes. Michelle has been working at the hospital on different shifts and still making sure Gavin and Maisie have everything they need to do the school work. Both MIchelle and Gavin have supported Maisie with her work really well. Thank you for all you do!

DYD5: Angela Kykisz for persevering with technology even though it can be very stressful! Thank you :)

OO6: Abhia’s Mum Mehvish. For supporting Abhia at home with her home school learning and for always keeping in contact.

BB6: Ashwin’s parent - Raj Munusams. For always supporting and helping with home learning.

.
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Positive notes
Miss Smith:  We have had a great week in Nursery. I have particularly enjoyed seeing the Nursery children’s minibeast hotels that they have created for their own gardens and their excited faces when their visitors arrived.
Mrs Pitts: It has been a great week, seeing lots of learning on dojo and hearing about it in telephone calls to parents.
Miss Croft: I have had a brilliant week in school with the key worker children. It has been great to get to know some of the other children in school.  
Mrs Gibbons:  Just when I am missing the children and their families the most, they have sent me many many photos and videos which have made me smile.  Thank you
Miss Greenwood: It has been so much fun at school this week. We have been really busy, just like the families at home. Keep sending your pictures and videos, they are amazing! 
Mr Brownsell: I have thoroughly enjoyed being in school this week! We have celebrated Ascension Day with our kites, continued with home learning and played brilliantly with each other. I also loved seeing Roksana in person - that was a real highlight and made me smile! 
Mrs Langley: I have really enjoyed playing some of the games that Year 5 children have been creating on Scratch. They have been programming them themselves and de-bugging them if they didn’t work properly. I also loved the fact that they have played on each other’s and given each other feedback too! Well done Year 5!
Miss Rosenberg: I have really enjoyed all the kind messages and thanks from children in my class after receiving their postcards. Smiles all around! 
Mrs Allingham: It has been a lovely week, speaking to lots of children and parents. I have really enjoyed the photographs and videos the year 6 children have been uploading. Keep up the hard work!

Head Teacher’s comment
Happy half term everyone- thank you for all your hard work this half term! It has been a busy week as our children in school have been celebrating #MentalHealthAwarenessWeek and painting and designing stones. It has also been an important date in the school church calendar and thank you to Mr Brownsell for his amazing kite work and to Harry for your excellent video about what this days means to us. Our theme this week has been about what gives us comfort and thank you for sharing your ideas. Thank you again for all your hard work and support and have a peaceful 2 weeks holiday. #staysafe
















Important notices
Important Notices:
1. School is still only open for key workers and vulnerable pupils and will be until the 8th June.
2. Spring Bank holiday runs for 2 weeks from Monday 25th May until Monday 8th June. We have given out a homework menu to complete during this time but staff will not be online marking this as they will be having a 2 week holiday too.
3. School will be reopening more widely on the 8th June to Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 children. A letter will be sent out next week to let you know about this.
4. Thank you to Mr O’Brien for organising the school disco- it was fantastic and we hope to have another one in July.
5. Although we have received news that government FSM vouchers would not be available next week we have made sure we have ordered some and will also provide a food parcel too.
6. Remember we have a book lending library in school so if you would like to come and borrow books you are more than welcome.
7. Our Year 5 chrome book project is well under way and thank you to all the children and parents who are accessing this.









Photos from this week
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